Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I, Councillor Connor, Lead Member for Housing in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Section F Paragraph 6 (a) (iv) (3), of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby approve:
1. The acquisition of land at Brydon Close, Pendleton subject to the provisionally agreed terms.

2. That the Strategic Director for Customer and Support Services be instructed to complete the legal formalities.

The Reasons are:
The acquisition of the land at Brydon Close, Pendleton would consolidate the Council’s ownership and provide control of a site strategically located within the PFI area. If acquired, the site will assist with the delivery of key objectives connected with the Pendleton PFI.
Assessment of Risk : Low
The source of funding is:  Sustainable Regeneration Public Sector Housing programme 
Legal Advice obtained  



Yes - Ian Sheard.

Financial Advice obtained 



Yes- Peter Butterworth. 
The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.

The relevant documents contain exempt or confidential information and are not available for public inspection


Contact Officer: Angela Martens


Tel No  779 6077

	*
This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member/Director
	(

	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the

            Sustainable Regeneration Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed: Councillor Peter Connor 
Lead Member for Housing

Date: 20th April, 2010
*
This decision was published on Tuesday, 20th April, 2010.
*
This decision will come in force on Tuesday, 28th April, 2010 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.
